
2022 IMPORTANT DATES: 
Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au Phone: 9465 4317     

Mon 
14 Nov 
21 Nov 

Prep, 1/2 and 3/4 Swimming Program 

Tue 8 Nov Prep 2023 Orientation Session 1: 9am 

Tue 15 Nov 
Prep 2023 Orientation Session 2: 9am 
School Council 6:30pm at TWPS  

Fri 18 Nov Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Tue 22 Nov Prep 2023 Orientation Session 3: 9am 

Fri 25 Nov 
Grade 1 Dinner 
Grade 2 Sleepover  

Thurs 01 Dec 
Writers Festival 
2:30pm Parents and Carers invited to 
view your child’s writing work. 

Fri 2 Dec Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Mon 5 Dec Prep, 1/2 and 3/4 Swimming Program 

Fri 9 Dec 
Billy Cart Race 
2:30pm Parents and Carers welcome 

Tue 13 Dec 
2023’s Year 7 Orientation Day 
School Council 6:30pm at TWPS  

Wed 14 Dec Grade 5/6 FUNFIELDS Excursion 

Thurs 15 Dec  
TWPS instrumental groups performances  
11:30am Parents and Carers welcome 

Fri 16 Dec  
Student Semester 2 Reports available 
Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Mon 19 Dec Grade 6 Graduation 

Tue 20 Dec 
Last Day of Term 4 2022 
Whole School Assembly 12.00pm 
School Finishes at 1.15pm  

Remembrance Day- Friday 11th November  

Today our school commemorated this important 

day by observing a minute of silence dedicated those who have 

served our country in the past and current wars to protect the 

nation. Our SRC and Student Voice leaders provided a brief 

service over the public address system so that students 

increased their understanding of Australia’s part in the historical 

Armistice Day and why a red poppy is usually worn. The leaders 

outlined the significance of this day and how fighting in World 

War 1 stopped on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 

month in 1918.  

Many Australians stop what they are doing at exactly 11.00am 

in their local times on November 11th each year to dedicate a 

minute of silence for those who died in war, especially soldiers 

from as far back as World War I. This ceremony marks the          

hundred and fourth anniversary of the armistice, (which meant 

“the putting down of weapons”), in commemoration of the end 

of hostilities of the Great War. On the first anniversary of the 

armistice, in 1919, one minute's silence was instituted as part of 

the main commemorative ceremony. After the end of World 

War II in 1945, the Australian and British governments changed 

the name from Armistice Day to Remembrance Day as an 

appropriate title for a day which would commemorate all        

war dead. Remembrance Day in Australia is dedicated to 

Australians who died as a result of war, particularly from World 

War I onwards.  
 

Buildings and grounds update 

At one point this week I was wondering if we had more 

tradespeople than teachers. ☺ DET Make Safe workers helped 

TWPS ‘dry out’ after the multiple floods in the Admin building, 

our friendly arborist cleaning up the trees after the storm and 

then there were electricians and plumbers who were solving the 

mystery of the Admin heaters that stopped working after the 

heavy rains. The good news? Our new shelter that is being 

constructed behind 3/4 building is coming soon!  
 

Intra-school transition 

Next week we begin our whole school transition sessions, where 

each Thursday after lunch, children will visit different teachers in 

different groupings to learn about their 2023 grade level. Over 

the coming weeks, children will participate in a variety of 

activities with a variety of teachers and children in their year 

level, that allow the children to build new friendships, get to 

know one another and learn to feel more comfortable in new 

situations. We have had great success with this program over 

the past 5 years and I am confident this success will continue. 

PLEASE NOTE: Children will learn which teacher and friends are 

in their 2023 classroom on Thursday 15th December. There will 

be lots of mixing of students before then. 
 

Prepare to be SunSmart and for Thunderstorm Asthma Season  

There are important steps that can be taken to ensure students 

are sun smart and safe at school. UV radiation is at its highest 

from mid-August to April and peaks during school hours. Schools 

are required to have measures in place to manage extreme heat 

and provide sun and UV protection. Extreme heat or a heatwave 

is a period of unusual and uncomfortable hot weather that can 

negatively affect health. Asthma and hay fever symptoms 
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From the Principal  
Hello everyone, I hope that this newsletter finds you well and 

you have been able to make the most of the lovely weather  

that we’ve experienced over the last few days, particularly 

after the deluge of rain we had experienced previous to that. 

Can you believe that we have 5 weeks left of the school year  

and we have much still to complete in terms of our planning 

for 2023. The Christmas decorations all over the community 

are a not so subtle reminder that Christmas and the school 

holidays are just around the corner.  
 

2023 Prep Orientation Transition Sessions  

On Tuesday we held the first of our 2023 Prep orientation 

transition sessions. While the students were participating in 

multisensory activities, the parents and carers joined me for an 

information session. We look forward to the following two 

Tuesdays when our future Preps and their parents or carers 

return for more fun, learning and information sharing. 
 

See you Saturday! 

Our school choir is performing at 3pm at the Thomastown 

Promisetown Picnic. Join us! More details page 3. 

mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


TWPS SANDPIT AGREEMENT 

 
 

 
 
We will show RESPECT by:  
✓ understanding that it's not safe to throw sand 
✓ playing safely in the sandpit and living the school values 
✓ taking care around each other's sand castles.   
 
We are RESPONSIBLE when: 
✓ we take care of others' sand castles and their creations.  
✓ we always wear our hats in the sandpit 
✓ we share the sand and equipment with one another. 
  
We can demonstrate RESILIENCE if: 
✓ someone accidentally steps on our sandcastle, we would realise it was probably an accident  
✓ our sandcastle falls down, we can work together to build a new one. 
  
We show EMPATHY when we: 
✓ help someone rebuild a sandcastle if it gets knocked over accidentally  
✓ understand that it can be frustrating when you have worked hard on something and it falls over 
✓ help our friends when they have sand in their shoes 
✓ help our friends by sharing our play space in the sandpit. 
 
We will STRIVE TO BE OUR BEST when: 
✓ we feel proud of our achievement, especially when we have worked really hard on building something. 
✓ we are playing happily with our friends and we show respect and empathy to everyone 
✓ we play fairly with each other. 

 
*Our TWPS Sandpit Agreement made in consultation with our Year 6 leaders  and Prep and 1/2 students. 

increase every year between October and December. There is 

also the chance of an epidemic thunderstorm asthma event 

during grass pollen season. Increased risk of thunderstorm 

asthma can occur in people with:  

· Asthma  

· A past history of asthma  

· Undiagnosed asthma  

· Hay fever, who may not have asthma  

· Poor control and self-management of asthma  
 

To be sun smart and safe there are three important steps to 

take. These are:  

1. Extreme heat and sun protection (hats, sunscreen, clothing, 

drink water, be outdoor in the coolest part of the day).  

2. Thunderstorm asthma preparation (asthma medication easily 

accessible, avoid outside between October and December 

especially if windy; have asthma action plans and allergy plans 

up to date.  

3. Thunderstorm asthma event alerts (subscribe to the Prepare 

and Get Ready – Victoria Emergency to receive warnings; 

emergency response procedures and following individual 

asthma action plans as needed.)  

 

2023 Planning  

Planning for 2023 is well underway so we would appreciate 

being notified immediately of any of the following situations:  

• New enrolments (2023 Prep and other levels) – if you know of 

any new enrolments, please notify the office.  

• Transfers out – if you are not returning to TWPS in 2023 (Grade 

6’s excluded), please notify the office of your departure.  

 

Rapid Antigen Tests  

We have a large volume of ‘RATs’ at school. Tests are available 

for families from the school office  

 

Everyone has the right to feel safe and comfortable 

Do you remember when happiness was playing with your 
friends or family in the sand? Thank you to our School Captain 

Asmaa and our Student Voice Captain Sohung, who have worked 

with our Preps and 1/2 sandpit regulars to reflect on our school 

values when playing in the sandpit and develop a student-owned 

agreement. See below. 
 

Sandi Young  

Principal 





 

Today our school band, Mr Rosa and Mrs Walters visited Lalor North Secondary School to record 

our band performing in their recording studio. The TWPS band members will each receive a                   

professionally mastered CD album of their recording. Thank you Lalor North Secondary School!  



Prep 2023 Transition Program 

Thomastown West 

Primary School 
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Stars of the Week 
Term 4 - Week 6 

More details  
will be shared in  

next week’s newsletter! 
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PROGRAMS BEGIN TERM 4 WEEK 2 















 
Lunch orders have resumed for every Wednesday and 

Friday….Please note you can ONLY order online 



Lunch orders have resumed for every Wednesday and 

Friday….Please note: ONLY order online through the 

Myschool App  



Lunch orders have resumed for every Wednesday and 

Friday….Please note: ONLY order online through the 

Myschool App  







What does Parentline do: 

Qualified counsellors are available to: 

• talk about any issues to do with parenting and your relationships with your child 

• help you with ways to cope and be a positive parent 

• help with your family's wellbeing and resilience 

• connect you with services in your area. 

 

Your call 

• Parentline respects your privacy. Your call is confidential and anonymous. 

• Calls are not time limited and you can call back as often as you need. 

• Parentline’s qualified and experienced counsellors have social work or psychology backgrounds. You 

can ask for a male or female counsellor and ask to speak to the same counsellor if you call back again. 

• Parentline can assist non-English speaking parents and carers connect to a translating and inter-

preting service. 

• If you're hearing impaired, you can call Parentline using the National Relay Service. 

• Calls from a landline are charged at a local call rate. Mobile call rates will depend on your network 

provider. Check with your provider if you're unsure. 

We are happy to call you back to minimise the cost to you. If you choose a call back, we will ring back and 

you'll be placed at the front of the queue until you're connected with the next available counsellor. 

 

Some reasons to ring Parentline 

We can discuss a range of issues about parenting, including: 

• child behaviour and development 

• parent / carer child relationships 

• education 

• bullying 

• living with teenagers 

• family violence 

Parentline 
Parentline is a phone service for parents and carers of         

children from birth to 18 years old. We offer confidential and 
anonymous counselling and support on parenting issues.  






